LAW OFFICES
OF

JAMES H. RABY
526 NORTH PATRICK STREET
ALEXANDRIA, VIRGINIA

March 10, 1945

Mr. O. L. Emerick Division Superintendant County School Board Loudoun County Leesburg, Virginia.

Dear Mr. Emerick:

I have in my possession a letter dated March 1, 1945, in which was addressed to Mrs. Mildred Jackson, president of the PTA of Middlesburg, Virginia.

In the first paragraph of your letter you stated that the school board denied the request of the PTA; that is, the discontinuance of the Baptist Church basement at Middlesburg for a school room. Please advise me if the basement is to be used for an indefinite time or is it the intention of the school board that this basement be used just for the duration of the school term. If you will explain this to me then I think we can have a better understanding concerning the use of that basement which has caused much contintion.

A resolution was adopted at a meeting held by the school board on January 31, 1945, that a committee would be appointed from the PTA to work in conjunction with a committee from the school board for the purpose of purchasing a lot for the school board. With this in mind, it seems to me that the confested conditions at Middlesburg could be releived by the next school term and I would appreciate a statement from you with reference to whether or not such lot has been purchased or if there has been any definite site selected.

Very truly yours,

JAMES H. RABY

Page 2

Mr. Raby,

This area should have a new school building for colored children but it is not needednany more that at Purcellville not at Sterling for white children. I do not think the need is any greater than it is for additional space at the Douglass High School. There are also some very positive needs for additional space for some white schools in this County. We expect and intend to take care of these projects as soon as it seems reasonable to do so and upon the condition that the funds are made available to pay for the additional cost to the County School Board.

If you and the people at Middleburg will cooperate with the School Board your project will move along very much faster than it will if you do otherwise. There is no intention on our part to evade this issure or to postpohene unduly action in the matter.

Very sincerely yours,

O. L. Emerick Division Superintendent

OLE: MA

Page 2

Mr. Raby,

This area should have a new school building for colored children but it is not needednany more that at Purcellville not at Sterling for white children. I do not think the need is any greater than it is for additional space at the Douglass High School. There are also some very positive needs for additional space for some white schools in this County. We expect and intend to take care of these projects as soon as it seems reasonable to do so and upon the condition that the funds are made available to pay for the additional cost to the County School Board.

If you and the people at Middleburg will cooperate with the School Board your project will move along very much faster than it will if you do otherwise. There is no intention on our part to evade this issure or to postpohene unduly action in the matter.

Very sincerely yours,

O. L. Emerick Division Superintendent

OLE: MA